
DRAFT




[image: image1.png]triathlon
england

x

:,-/'\ofi‘%

triathlonengland.org






LONDON
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Triathlon London.

Date:
 20th November 2012, starting at 7.00 p.m. 

Venue:
 London South Bank University - Technopark, (Southwark Campus) 
Present: 






Apologies for absence:
Alan Spelling (Met Police TC) (Chair), 


James Beckinsale
Jon Train (TE-London),




Linda Chase
JennyVincent (TE-London)




Tom Chant
John Lunt (President) and Martin Shipp (Kingfisher)
Andrzej Warhaftig
Toby Head (Ful-on-Tri)




Peter Lambert
Jennie Male (Thames Turbo)

John Petrides (Crystal Palace)

Karl Grainger and Rohan Thomas Byles (London Fields TC)

Ian Hodge and Theresa Griffith (Serpentine)

Nick Woods (Windmilers)

Steve Newell (Independent) 

The quorum for an AGM of the London Region is “representatives from eight affiliated (paid up) clubs”.  This number (8) had been adopted at the 2011 AGM replacing an earlier rule of 25% of clubs.  
At the start of the meeting, with some members delayed and others expected but unable to attend due to ill health, the meeting was not quorate.  After time, members of eight clubs had assembled   Further, no written proof of the change in the required quorum was available and because of the uncertainty the meeting heard the reports that were available but any motions requiring a vote were held over for an extraordinary general meeting to be arranged at a later date.
A provisional date for an extraordinary general meeting was set for Tuesday 22nd January 2013.  The chair undertook to try to make contact with every club in the region and urge them to send an attendee.  This date for the meeting has since been confirmed and a notice sent to all eligible TE members via Loughborough.
From the chair, Alan Spelling opened the meeting and read his report for the year.
It had been prepared more than a few days in advance.

This is reproduced below
1. Chair’s Report for AGM 2012.

It has been an incredible year for London and the sport with the Olympics spectacularly showcasing London to the world. 

Hyde Park will never witness another event like it but the World Championships, the final of the World Series and numerous world championships at all levels in the park may come close in 2013.

It has been an honour for me and I am privileged to have been chair of Triathlon London for the past 3 years. 

The committee has consistently supported and served our members in London unselfishly and remarkable well. Once again this year has been no exception and we have surpassed expectations.  

All members of the committee deserve special mention for their dedication and extensive voluntary contribution and time. 

We have again delivered top quality events in the senior and junior London series which were keenly contested as every year and again well attended.  

The Academy has produced excellent results and the support for all youth, juniors and youngsters has never been better.

Officials are fully supported and initiates are in place for continuous development with help and guidance where it is needed.

Computer problems and our web site have been obvious and frustrating but we now have a dedicated expert who is gradually sorting it out. 

The awards night promises to be something special and early responses indicate it will be very well attended.  

We have delivered, over and above, on all the criteria set out in our three year Strategic Plan which was written in 2009 and needs significant updating. I have pointed out where this needs updating but coming to the end of my term it is appropriate to leave this to the new Chair and the committee.  

Financially we are in a very strong and healthy position including having unspent funds to support Governance, the quality of Events and Officials and Volunteers etc.

Summing up - It has been again a very good year for Triathlon London and our members and we have delivered on all our targets and goals. 

We hope to see as many people as possible at the awards evening on 10th November to recognise and reward those who have represented us together with those who have achieved success or who have contributed to making London the success it is.

My particular thanks and gratitude to all those who have contributed to Triathlon London.

Alan Spelling (Chair) 

2. Region Program Managers report (Jon Train and Jenny Vincent)

The managers reported on their sport development and other activities over the year.

2012 had been a great year but overall participation was slightly down on 2011 due to the late date and atrocious weather at the London Triathlon (22/23 September).

The “Live Site” at Hyde Park during the Olympics had attracted 600 people even though children (under 16) were not admitted.  The site was manned by 21 volunteers from 11 clubs.

It was known that ITU had sponsored a “village” at the recent Auckland championships and something similar should be expected for yde PRK IN sEPTEMVER 2013. Hyde Hyde Park in September 2013. 

Focus had been concentrated on attracting student age people to participate in the sport especially in north London where there were fewer clubs.  Notable successes had been aquathlons at Trent Park (thanks to Peter Lambert for help) and Haringey (1st September).
A new initiative was in hand to attract novices to a new event at Bexley in July 2013 where a successful Kids of Steel day had already been held.

The future of Kids of Steel (which has given thousands of children an introduction to Swim-Bike-Run over the last three years) was unknown as the Tata funding period had come to an end with no certainty about an extension or a fresh sponsor.
With the regions and staffing in London and South East being as a whole being juggled the two incumbents were having to re-apply for jobs with Triathlon England.

Sadly we probably won’t see them both together again!

3. Treasurer’s Report (Martin Shipp)
Financial statements for the year ended 31st March 2012 were distributed. 

An apparently healthy cash balance of £52,707 was held at the bank at year end after a twelve month period generating an operational surplus of £7,519.   It was stressed however that some ring-fenced funding would have to be returned to Triathlon England if not needed for specific purposes such as equipment to improve regional (series) events, junior development and making the region’s website simpler to maintain.
The principal items of income and expenditure were connected with coaching courses, the Academy, the TriStep program and the Inter Regional Championships (IRC).

4. Academy Report (James Beckinsale)

James Beckinsale absent – deferred until EGM
5. TriStep and IRC Report Phil Taylor

Phil Taylor absent – deferred until EGM

6. Waiving of maximum length of appointment
The constitution allowed for the chair to hold office for a maximum of three                         consecutive years.  A motion to waive the rule for the coming year could not be put to the vote due to the lack of a quorum. 
7.  Elections of Officers for 2013
     Voting was deferred to the EGM because of lack of quorum.
The meeting concluded at 8.30 p.m.

